STATE MEETING MINUTES FOR 07/19/03


Meeting called to order @ 12:03 pm with a moment of silence for reflection followed by the Serenity Prayer.  Traditions and Principles were read.

ROLL CALL

Chapter
Chapter
Officers.
Outreach/Wld Cncl
Alumni

#1 Rob  
#10 Tanya 
Chair  Lance W
Gino Pugliese
#1 Charles Golden 

#2 Tony  
#11 Chris 
Vice Chair  Mike Molan
Tom Dugan
#2 Randy Holliday

#3 Justin  
#12 Sean 
Secretary  Kevin Teays
Judy Maxwell
#3 TBD

#4 Malynda
#13 Dave
Treas.  Wayne M
Brian Saks
#4 Mike Molan (absent)

#5 Wayne

HSC  Eric Perkins
Sherry Burrows
#5 Sussi Saks  

#6 Holly 

Auditor  Blake Bippes
Lance Wischler
#6 Rondy Wilson   (absent )

#7 Howard  

Alumni  Coord. Sussi Saks
Myrna Brown


#8 Jerry  

FR Chair  Orly Sorrel



#9 Amie-Jo





Guests:  Phil Tarlton, Ch.2 Bill M. Treas., Ch.3, Kaylan,Treas. Ch.4, Frances Sec. Ch.4, Jonathan ch4,Matt Ch.8,  Kameran (comma) Ch.9, Walter Ch.10, Alice Ch.13, Annazette, Alumni Ch.8, Dan Vice Chair Ch.11.

LAST MEETINGS’ MINUTES

Reading of Minutes:
· There was1 correction(s).  Contingency Fund is $500.00 not $350.00

MMSP to accept minutes as amended (U).

CHAIR REPORT

Lance
· Attended 5 Chapter meetings: Ch.7x1, Ch6x2, and Ch.11x2.  Found a lot of commitment from houses in Ch.7.  Chair had good notes from State Mtg. and passed them along to the houses.  Only concern was that they strengthen Housing Services especially in the area of keeping the women’s house full.  Eric Perkins was asked to work with them on this subject.  Ch. 6 is doing well.  Has been giving assistance involving tenant-landlord issues regarding expulsions as well as working with the North precinct, Seattle P.D., and the City Attorney.  Also attended Ch.6 HSR potluck and fundraising meeting.  Lots of involvement and excellent fundraising ideas.  Ch.11 is having better turnout and participation at their meetings.  3 new chapter officers were elected and they are strengthening their housing services as they look to splitting in the near future.

· The 30 day relapse policy is non-negotiable.  The copies handed out at the last state meeting should be copied and given to each house to be posted.

· Attended a presentation of the aspects and goals of the Incarceration committee given to Senator Don Carlson and counselors from the Larch Mountain Correctional facility, Drug Tx funding directors and Oxford supporters.  This presentation was given by I.C. Chair Tony Perkins and was well received.  A lot of thought, effort and heart has been invested in this project.  Thank You Tony for all your hard work!

· Was invited to Oregon to speak along with Mike Morgester (Oregon Outreach) at a fundraising breakfast.  Will attend the Oregon State Workshop at the end of the month.

· Working on developing effective communication between Outreach and State so to improve the overall operations of Oxford in Washington state.

MMSP to accept chair report (15-0)

VICECHAIR REPORT

Mike Molan

· Visited Ch.8 for initial campout planning.  Lots of good ideas but was disappointed that Wenatchee houses did not attend.

· Supports split for Ch.8.

· Assisted CH.3 with his experience in chapter unity and fund raising as the World Convention draws closer.  Impressed with the way Ch.3 has expanded as well as how the chapter finances have been being handled.

MMSP to V.C .report as read (15-0).

TREASURERS’ REPORT

CASH START=9168.83
TOTAL RECEIPTS=3930.00
TOTAL EXPENDITURES=6709.43
CASH END=10510.85
CD= 4157.87 (mature date 1/10/04)

MMSP to accept Treasurers report as read (15-0).
AUDITORS REPORT

Blake Bippes

· Chapter Audits for 2 (two) months are due at state meetings. 
MMSP to accept Auditors report as read (15-0).
HOUSING SERVICES REPORT

Eric Perkins

· Contacted chapters 2, 9, and 10 and scheduled to attend their chapter meetings.  Unfortunately was only able to make Ch.10.

· Working on info session with Kitsap county Work Release and will get together with Tony and the I/C committee.
MMSP to accept H\S report as read (15-0).

FUND RAISING REPORT

Orly Sorrel

· $500 golf course deposit to be repaid by 08/13/03
· Will provide an accounting for t-shirt sales
· FRC to provide full accounting of sales etc... at each state meeting.
· Will only use the 48 ticket Mariners Fundraiser tickets.  Will drop the more costly 520 ticket package.
MMSP to accept FRC report as read (13-2)

ALUMNI COORDINATORS REPORT

Sussi Saks

· Encourage Alumni participation in Oxford Activities.  Have those who are moving out on good terms fill out an alumni registration form and send it in to Sussi.
MMSP to accept A/C report as read (15-0)

WORLD COUNCIL REPORT

Brian Saks

· World Council will have their own table at the convention to improve communications with the masses.  Many will be walking the halls greeting people and answering questions.

· Pathways and Grapevine need donations.  Please refer to enclosed letter for more information.

· Paul Malloy sent a grant letter to the Kellogg Foundation soliciting funds for Oxford.  Anna Mabel will oversee Outreach.  World Council members will lend a hand to Mary Paul thru her transition into her new position.

Sherry Burrows
· Working on a brochure for the law enforcement people.

Myrna Brown

· Met with the convention committee.  Attended the North Carolina workshop.  Is working with Kansas and Oregon with a grant to get them online.

MMSP to donate $300.00 from state fund to the Pathway / Grapevine for printing / supply costs. (15-0)
MMSP to accept W/C report as read (15-0)

OUTREACH REPORT

Judy Maxwell

· House directory still in the making, should be out soon.

· Cannot book the facility for the spring workshop until November due to a 6 mo. Ahead scheduling rule.

· Fall Workshop to be held 10/31 thru 11/02 at the Miller-Sylvania complex.  Space Is limited so chapters should send no more than 7 people.  Also, DASA funding for these workshops is no longer.  Please contact Orly for fundraising ideas for future workshops.

Tom Dugan

· Has 5 or 6 houses slated for opening.

· Budget cuts are hurting.  Fought to keep what we already have.  More to be revealed.

Gino Pugliese

· Been spending a great deal of time in Yakima with the houses and organizing the chapter split.

· Passed out loan payment reports.  Sanctions will be put on those houses that are not paying their loans.  Brian reminded everyone that after 3 consecutive missed payments, the chapter becomes responsible for the payment.  Proof of payment is mandatory otherwise the house will be billed for that payment.  Please make your loan payments promptly so others may use the funds to open more homes.  OWS is in the process of making up new payment books.

MMSP to purchase 50 deposits of $40.00 per seat to reserve airfare out of Portland and Seattle. (15-0)

MMSP to pay tuition fees for state officers and chapter chairs. (15-0)

MMSP to accept Outreach report as read (15-0)

OLD BUSINESS

Old Biz

· Campout – lots of fun.  Mosquitoes ate well and the campout was pulled off under budget.  Please see attached report for further information.

· World Convention – Flight costs to DC from Portland = 338.00 + 20.00 ground transportation.  From Seattle = 336.09 + 20.00 ground transportation.  Gino will reserve 25 seats on each flight @ 40.00 per seat.  The 40.00 is refundable upon trip completion and need to be paid by 8/1/03.  Total airfare is due by 10/1/03.  Flights depart 11/10/03 at 9:00am.  State officers and chapter chairs have tuition paid for them.  Hotel accommodations at the Omni must be made in person although the state will help coordinate.  Chapters need to contact Gino in regards to the number of people going.  Registrations will be confirmed at the next state meeting.

· Chapter Splits – Chapter 8 has been approved to split into chapters 8 (Yakima / Wenatchee) and 14 (Tri-Cities).

MMSP that when all relevant paperwork is submitted to State, the State will recognize said as chapter. (15-0)

MMSP to allocate $200.00 to chapter 14 for start-up costs. (13-2)

· Fall Workshop – Need a DJ.  Nothing fancy and preferably inexpensive.  Chapters are empowered to develop workshop activities.  Workshop fees to be revealed soon.

· Alumni Position – Noting that alumni were above the recommended 1/3 of the council a MMSF to eliminate a voting alumni position. (5-10).  Anazette from chapter 11 was voted in as voting alumni (15-0) as Dave conceded his nomination.

· Fund Raising – T-shirt sales continuing Dave is not stepping down as the FRC treasurer and will provide financial reports upon request.  A new signer for the F/R account is to be assigned.  Golf tourney on-line as planned.

MMSP to accept old business as read (U).

NEW BUSINESS

New Biz

· Wayne read expense reports for 05/03 to 07/03.

MMSP to accept expense reports (15-0)

MMSP to allocate $50.00 to Secretary for supplies. (15-0)

MMSP to table payment of registrations to OWS until next State Meeting. (15-0)

· Software – Brian has developed a software package that contains and interfaces most all house formsand info.  Cost is $5.00 per copy.
MMSP to purchase 150 units @ $5.00per. (15-0).

· Incarceration Committee – Created to deal with applications from the correctional system, this committee is headed by Tony Perkins.  Although a system of application flow has been developed, time was not available to go into the depths of the committee’s goals and operations.  A presentation is scheduled for the fall workshop.  Volunteers please contact Tony or your chapter chair.

MMSP to incorporate I/C as a state endorsed committee (14-1)

MMSP to fund I/C $250.00 for expenses etc… (15-0)
· Finance Budget Committee - Developed to fine tune budgets, audits, operating expenses etc…Suggestions for committee members: Auditor,  Treasurer, State Chair, and 3-4 people from various areas of the state.  Reports to be reviewed quarterly by said committee and presented to state board. Will have general plan by next State Meeting

MMSP to elect Blake Bippes as finance committee chair (15-0

· Women w/ Children Houses: Rules and Guidelines. (Note: these rules and guidelines are non negotiable per OWS!)
1. Maximum # of children not to exceed 4 (reasonably)

2. Maximum age for children being accepted is 8 yrs. old.

3. 90 days sobriety required before child is allowed to live with parent.

4. Enrollment or recent graduation from a parenting class is mandatory.

5. Absolutely NO corporal punishment!

6. No male overnight guests with the exception of CPS qualified parents of children.

7. House must be child safe.  No pools or hot tubs.  Solvents and chemicals out of reach, light sockets covered etc…

8. All documents must be signed and filed. (Oxford release form, any CPS documents, etc…).

· Chapter summaries were read.  MMSP to adjourn (15-0).  Meeting adjourned @ 6:34 with the Lords Prayer.  Next State Meeting @ Chapter 5 - 09/13/03 12:00pm @ Clark Public Utilities Bldg.  Contact Tony Perkins for details.

CHAPTER SUMMERIES

· Chapter 1 –Vacancies have been few and easy to fill.  Planning a fundraiser in August selling Bratwurst.  Scheduled for presentations at Evergreen Manor and Monroe Valley General. In late July.  Housing services looking for women’s house.  Goal to open two houses before years end.  Electric bills high in Snohomish Co. and ESE have been raised to compensate.  Considering relocation of Westgate due to high costs.

· Chapter 2 –Planning on an All – Vancouver picnic 8/10/03.  Speakers, Food, and Fun!  No other comments.

· Chapter 3 – Doing well overall with a few minor problems.  Chair stepped down unexpectedly and the Vice-Chair relapsed.  These positions to be refilled at annual elections tomorrow.  Opened two new houses (1 men, 1 W/C).  <ens house went off with no problems but are having some problem filling the women’s house.

· Chapter 4 (from5/10/03) – Opened Pioneer point House to replace the Capitol Lake House which was closed last summer.  Rick will be stepping down as Chapter Chair and would like to thank Oxford for the benefits he has gained in recovery because of his Oxford experience.

· Chapter 4 – Working on the infrastructure within the chapter.  Recently held chapter elections and are eager to learn (go to the fall workshop!!! Kjt).  Many Alumni have helped out and we are grateful for all that was accomplished.  Enjoyed doing presentation @ Evergreen State College.

· Chapter 5 – No comments available.

· Chapter 6 – Chapter doing well overall, but have acquired several openings over the summer months.  Had an issue of the chapter being called into a house meeting with one of the members having resistance to the presence of chapter, yet the issue seems to have faded into the background.  Have an issue wuth people jumping houses / chapters.

· Chapter 7 – Chapter is doing great.  Have a coffee pour 7/25 and that’s pretty much it!  Dale has moved out of View Ridge after 3.5 years in Oxford.

· Chapter 8 – Chapter is growing fast.  Opened 4 homes since Jan.1st.  Chapter working to split to Ch.8 (Yakima – Wenatchee) and Ch.14 (Tri-Cities).  Chapter elections were held in June for chapter 14 (go to the fall workshop!!! Kjt).  Also appointed a sub-committee for the state campout.

· Chapter 9 – Had some technical difficulties, but with the help of Judy Maxwell was able to straighten things out.  The position has shown the Chapter chair the beauty of humility.  Some “old-timers” are moving out : Jade with 3 years, Jay with 4 years and Amie –hyphen-Jo with 1 year.  Amie – Jo will continue to hold her chair position until her term is up. The chapter secretary has stepped down and a new one has been voted in. One more thing – Eric, we triple dog dare you to show up at one of our chapter meetings on the first Sunday of the month.  We’ll even change the time to accommodate you.

· Chapter 10 –seem to ber working backwards in the housing aspect.  Houses are brought to them with no real need and they scramble to fill them.  Cheney House is now Vista View. The newest house, Mount Crest, experienced community friction but after a sit down info session with the mayor of Fircrest, The Chief of Police, and 30 or so concerned members of the community, many concerns were alleviated.  Lots of openings and relapses. Chapter Lacking in communication.

· Chapter 11 – Everyone current in dues and Cascade sending in loan payment now.  Elected new Vice-Chair, Secretary, and Housing Services Chair.  Houses notified to elect H.S. rep for each house.  Plans for presentations are in the works.  Things seem to be coming together.  Getting more participation from the houses.

· Chapter 12 – (Secretary’s Note:  This summary is not my idea of poor cowboy humor, but is written verbatim from the chapter summary report for chapter 12.)  “We had a rancher that claimed he wanted to help our herd grow, but he was full of bull so we cut ‘em loose.  The lady Bulls – Heifers – if you will, have been trying to milk us a new pasture.  By our next round-up them girls oughta be grazin’ a new field.  Lots of cow pies from work release doggin’ out.  But all in all, our herd’s ready for some new calves.

· Chapter 13 – Chapter doing well.  Vacancies are down.  Mathews Beach house is running with a great combo of core and new members.  Chapter played a role in the state campout in Zillah, WA. Dave has moved to a new residence, sharing a home with two other Oxford individuals and will be resigning his Chair at the next chapter meeting in August.

CHAPTER
# OF HOUSES
# OF BEDS
# OF VACANCIES
# OF RELAPSES

1
7
66
6
2

2
11
Not supplied
11
8

3
10
76
10
3

4
8
79
7
7

5
10
81
9
7

6
11
97
15
6

7
4
33
5
0

8
13
101
8
1

9
5
35
2
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10
11
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9
5

11
10
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14
5

12
6
47
3
3
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11
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14
4

1

